
April Recreation Report 
Arena 

o The last day of ice was Thursday March 28th.  

o Figure Skating had a very good turnout for their year end show. 

o We have had our summer students in for interviews. We have hired 2 for the grass 

position, 2 for horticulture and 2 for the tourist centre. Their start dates will vary from 

about the end of April to the end of June.  

o Pembroke won the EHL finals, in 3 games. 

o The ice came out on April 2, with the Works Department coming in at 11:30 to help 

take the ice away. 

o Arena staff went to Petawawa to take a course on Safe Arena Refrigeration Plant 

Operator on April 12.  

o Minor Ball and Minor Soccer registration was held the evening of April 10th and April 

12th. 

o We are cutting the big elm tree beside the rink as a preventative maintenance 

measure.  

o There was an on-site meeting with Cimco regarding the compressor on Thursday, 

April 11.  

 

Village 

 

o The planter boxes from the bridge will be taken to Temperate Gardens this week.  

 

Eagles Nest  

o We installed two handicapped toilets, one in the men’s and one in the women’s 

washrooms.  

Centennial Park 

o Park clean up is beginning.  

McRae Park 

o The Easter Egg Hunt was well attended.   

o Park clean up is beginning.  

Legion Field 

o We had a request from the Pickleball players to put up the tennis nets, which we did 

on April 9.  

o We received notice from the Renfrew County District Health Unit that we must have 

the Splash Pad inspected at least 14 days before it can be opened.  


